
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

(उच्चतर शिक्षा शिभाग, मानि संसाधन शिकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार के तहत एक स्वायत्त संगठन) 
(An autonomous organization under the Department of Higher Education, Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India) 
 

Public Notice 
                                      Dated: 06.03.2020 
 

Extension of Last Date of Online Application Form of JEE (Main) April - 2020 

In continuation to the Public Notice dated 7th February 2020 for submission of online application 

form of JEE (Main) April – 2020 for admission to Undergraduate Programs in NITs, IIITs and other 
Centrally Funded Technical Institutions (CFTIs) etc. in the next academic year (2020-2021), it is 

hereby informed that the last date for submission of online application form, is extended from 6th 

March 2020 to 12th March 2020, in order to enable the aspiring candidates who have not been able 

to apply in the Online Application Form. This is being done in view of a number of requests being 
received in this regard. 

The Revised schedule shall be as under: 

EVENT EXISTING DATES REVISED DATES 
On-line submission of 
Application Form 

07.02.2020 to 06.03.2020 
(up to 11.50 p.m.) 

07.02.2020 to 12.03.2020 
(up to 05:00 p.m.) 

Successful final 
transaction of fee 

07.02.2020 to 07.03.2020 
(up to 11.50 p.m.) 
(through Credit/Debit Card/Net 
Banking/UPI and PAYTM Service  

07.02.2020 to 12.03.2020 
(up to 11.50 p.m.) 
(through Credit/Debit Card/Net 
Banking/UPI and PAYTM Service 

Correction in Particulars 
(except choice of Cities) 

08.03.2020 to 12.03.2020  
(up to 11.50 p.m.) 
(Additional Fee shall be paid through 
Credit/Debit Card/Net 
Banking/ and PAYTM Service) 

13.03.2020 to 16.03.2020  
(up to 11.50 p.m.) 
(Additional Fee shall be paid 
through Credit/Debit Card/Net 
Banking/ and PAYTM Service) 

 

All the registered candidates of JEE (Main) January / April-2020 note that the facility for correction in their 
data (except choice of cities) will be operational on the website: jeemain.nta.nic.in from 13/03/2020 to 
16/03/2020 (up to 11.50 p.m.). 

 

Since, it is a onetime facility extended to the candidates to avoid any hardship to them, the candidates are 
informed to undertake the correction(s) very carefully as no further chance will be given. 

Other information remains the same as mentioned in the Public Notice dated the 7th February   2020. 

In case of any query with respect to online application and fee payment, the applicants may contact 
the helpline at NTA Helpdesk (0120-6895200). The candidates can also use the Query Redressal 
System (QRS) available on the JEE (Main) website. 

For more updates and latest news, keep visiting the website of JEE (Main): Jeemain.nta.nic.in 

JEE Unit, NTA 


